Dear friends,
Greetings from a freezing Paraguay. After three glorious weeks the weather has suddenly gone wintry again and it’s cold and wet. It’s hard to believe that it’s a month since we returned from England. Time has flown by and we have both been very busy. The school holidays had been lengthened by the Ministry of Education because of a flu epidemic and so we arrived back only one day late for the start of classes. It’s been all go from then on!
School has been very busy. The pupils seemed to take time in settling back into routine after three weeks holiday and this, added to the fact that the man in charge of discipline in the secondary had broken his ankle and was unable to be here for three weeks , didn’t help. We’re pleased to report that Carlos is now back in school but still hobbling around.
Mags was straight back to her math’s classes and the IGCSE exams are looming so the 11th grade are getting ready for those in October. Gwen was back to her pre school class but plans for the Family show were scrapped due to lack of time and too many activities. These activities have included celebrations for Friendship day and for Children’s day. The older pupils have also all visited the various projects they support.
In the last week Gwen has also taken over a group from 5th grade to help the new teacher who was still adjusting to life in Paraguay. This means that Gwen now only goes to pre school for a short time each day and then the very capable helpers take over whilst she is in 5th grade. It just happens to be exam time too for the lower secondary and primary so that all needs sorting out too.
We have two pupils in school whose dads have cancer. One has been ill from the beginning of the year but had some extra treatment which seems to have helped and given him extra time. We don’t really know how he is as the son always says he’s fine but the prognosis wasn’t good. The second had  recovered from one bout of cancer and then it returned this year. Sadly he died this week and we went to the wake and the secondary pupils formed a cordon. The older children have already left school but the youngest daughter is twelve. Ronnie and Nicky were able to go to the cemetery and pray and share the gospel with the family which they really appreciated.  Please pray for these families.
Both of us had birthdays in July and we have been well and truly celebrated since we came back. We had a staff breakfast here, a staff barbecue at the secretaries house one weekend plus visits to other friends to continue the celebrations.
Before we left for the UK the men from school started painting our house inside. We asked them to hold off whilst we were away but they are now back. So we are busy sorting out, washing curtains and relocating pictures etc. They seem to be almost finished now.
Church has also been busy as we now have fewer people who are able to help with services. We took the whole service a couple of weeks ago and led the service last weekend. We also have our next service lined up for the middle of September. At the same time we have both had big assemblies to prepare as well as lead meditations in various meetings. It seems that everything happens together! They all seem to have gone well anyway.
Ronnie, the school chaplain was ordained at the end of July and it was lovely to share in the first service of the reopening of the church in Villa Guarani which we attended many years ago. Several school families have been going and our prayer is that it will draw more in.
Our animals are all fit and well and entertaining us. Viking is in a show this weekend. The lady who bred him has entered him to he can finish off his certificates and then she will mate him with one of her other dogs. They say he is a natural …we wait to see!
Thank you all so much for all your prayers and support.
God Bless, Love from Gwen and Mags
